
CITY OF MISSION, KANSAS 
MINUTES OF THE CAPITAL IMPROVEMENT PROGRAM COMMITTEE 

City Hall - 6:00 p.m. 
March 11, 2019 

 
 
Members present: Lea Loudon, Jordan McGee, Bill Nichols 
 
Staff present: Brian Scott, Administration; Brent Morton, Public Works; Emily Randel, 
Administration 
Guests: Hollande Schellhase and Yiwen Wu, K.U. Students 
   

Call to Order 
 
Vice Chair Bill Nichols called the meeting to order at 6:00 p.m. 

 
Approval of the February 11, 2019 Meeting Minutes 

 
Due to not having a quorum, the group did not consider the February meeting minutes. 
 

Citizen Suggestions to the Committee 
 
There were no citizens present, and no suggestions from citizens to share with the group. 
 

K.U. Urban Planning Implementation Class Presentation and Discussion: Johnson 
Drive street reconstruction design ideas 

 
A class of students at K.U.’s Urban Planning Department has adopted the future Johnson 
Drive street project between Lamar Avenue and Metcalf Avenue as a study for their spring 
semester. They have met with City staff and have gathered data for the East Gateway 
District. They are evaluating business activity in the area, traffic and parking patterns, 
adjacent uses, and demographic data. They evaluating the City’s existing vision documents, 
and will be presenting the City with a guidebook for the project’s street design at the end of 
the semester. 
 
While at the meeting, the students discussed the area with the CIP Committee members and 
staff members present. They asked a variety of questions about the uses and character of 
the subject area. The students will incorporate the feedback into their final report. 
 
Vice Chair Nichols expressed an interest in hearing a follow-up from the students at the 
conclusion of their project. 
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Miscellaneous Project Updates 
 
Brent Morton shared an update on the staff’s work with BHC Rhodes on creating an asset 
management inventory. 
 

Comments from committee members 
 
There were no comments from the committee members. 
 

Staff Updates 
 
There were no staff updates. 
 

Adjourn 
 
The meeting adjourned at approximately 7:00 p.m. 
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